

Communiqué

July 2017

The Podiatry Board of Australia (the Board) meets each month to consider and decide on matters related to its regulatory functions under the National Law¹ and within the National Registration and Accreditation Scheme (the National Scheme).

This communiqué highlights any key matters from the Board's meeting as well as other important information.

The Board held its July 2017 meeting in Perth.

Board newsletter

The Board has published its latest newsletter on the <u>Board's website</u>. The newsletter was emailed to all podiatrists and podiatric surgeons who have provided AHPRA with an email address.

Upcoming Breakfast Forum in Hobart

As part of our communication and engagement strategy, the Board is holding a breakfast forum for registrants on Thursday 28 September 2017 in Hobart. Podiatrists and podiatric surgeons whose principal place of practice is in Tasmania have been emailed an invitation to the forum. All podiatrists and podiatric surgeons are welcome to attend even if your principal place of practice is in a different state or territory.

The forum is being held at the AHPRA office, Level 5, 99 Bathurst Street, Hobart from 7.30 to 8.30am. A light breakfast will be served.

The forum is a great opportunity for local podiatrists and podiatric surgeons and members of the Board to meet informally and discuss current issues in podiatry practice.

Members of the Board will present on the following topic, which will be followed by an open discussion with members of the profession:

Themes identified through an analysis of complaints or concerns (called 'notifications' in the National Law) received by the Board about podiatrists and podiatric surgeons between July 2010 and June 2014.

If you haven't already done so, you can register your interest in attending the forum by email at forum@podiatryboard.gov.au

New advertising information available for practitioners

New advertising information is available on the AHPRA website to help podiatrists and podiatric surgeons check and correct their advertising so they comply with legal requirements.

It includes:

- examples of non-compliant advertising by registered health practitioners and changes that would help it to comply with the National Law
- · information about AHPRA's process for managing advertising complaints, and
- a summary of advertising guidelines.

¹ The Health Practitioner Regulation National Law, as in force in each state and territory (the National Law).

Podiatrists and podiatric surgeons are responsible for their advertising and must be able to substantiate any claims made that their treatments benefit patients. If in doubt about a claim, podiatrists and podiatric surgeons should leave it out of their advertising.

More about advertising requirements is in the Advertising resources section of the AHPRA website.

Regulatory stakeholders to gather at CLEAR

The <u>Fifth International Congress on Professional and Occupational Regulation</u> will be held this November in Melbourne, Australia. AHPRA will join other regulatory stakeholders from around the world to share global perspectives on licensure and regulation.

Additional information about the conference is on the AHPRA website.

Are your contact details up-to-date?

It is important your contact details are up-to-date to receive renewal reminders from AHPRA and information from the Board. You can check or update your contact information by logging in to the <u>online services portal</u> on the AHPRA website. Email accounts need to be set to receive communications from AHPRA and the Board to avoid misdirection to an account junk box.

Follow AHPRA on social media

Connect with AHPRA on Facebook, Twitter or LinkedIn to receive information about important topics for your profession and participate in the discussion.







Further information

The Board publishes a range of information for podiatrists and podiatric surgeons on its <u>website</u> and practitioners are encouraged to refer to the site for news and updates on policies and guidelines affecting the podiatry profession.

For more information about registration, notifications or other matters relevant to the National Registration and Accreditation Scheme please refer to the information published on www.ahpra.gov.au. Alternatively, contact AHPRA by an online enquiry form or phone 1300 419 495.

Cathy Loughry Chair Podiatry Board of Australia 08 August 2017